Hugh Imhof

1207 N. Inland St.

Spokane, WA 99224

October 30, 2015

Steven King, Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

Attn:  Records Center

PO Box 47250

Olympia WA  98504-7250

Dear Mr. King:

Please accept this letter as a comment on EU 143214, the Avista 2015 integrated resource plan. 

To the commissioners:

As a customer and retired employee of Avista Corp., I am writing in support of the company's 2015 integrated resource plan. Having been engaged in IRP development in the past, I am well aware of the extensive effort required to prepare a balanced and cost effective strategy for the coming 20 years. 

There have recently been calls from some in the community to eliminate coal from Avista's portfolio. This would be an unwise choice. Coal represents only about nine percent of Avista's generation, but it is an extremely important resource. While it does produce greenhouse gases, the plant at Colstrip is among the lowest emitting coal facilities in the country. The plant  provides low cost, reliable, on-demand energy when other resources are not available. 

This past year is a prime example of why the region cannot rely on wind and water alone. As you are aware, last winter produced a record low snow-pack and subsequently reduced hydro generation. We then experienced many hot summer days with little or no wind. To fulfill power needs during these times a resource like coal is invaluable. 

Replacing the power generated by Colstrip would be very expensive. Customers in this region would be burdened with a sharp rate increase if Colstrip were to be eliminated from Avista's generation mix. 

The 2015 IRP is well balanced. It utilizes a mix of hydro and other renewables, conservation, and thermal resources to provide customers with reliable and reasonably priced energy. I urge you to accept and approve the Avista 2015 IRP.    

Sincerely,

Hugh Imhof

509 332 4758

hugh.imhof@gmail.com
